ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES

MONDAY, DECEMBER 10, 2012 12TH DAY OCTOBER ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on December 10, 2012 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

At 9:00 a.m., the Adair County Commission adopted the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that this meeting be continued in closed session, with closed records and closed votes as permitted by law, for consideration of the following items as authorized by section 610.021.3 of the Missouri statutes:

Discussion under Subsection 3 of the statute for "Hiring, firing, disciplining or promoting of particular employees by a public governmental body when personal information about the employee is discussed or recorded..." and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that if any business not covered by the stated reason or reasons for the closed session is raised during the closed session, that such business will be postponed until this meeting is reopened to the public and the sign for a closed meeting is removed from the doors of the Commission office. Present at the meeting were Presiding Commissioner Pickens; Commissioner Adams; Commissioner Thompson; Adair County Human Resource/Grant Writer, Beth Platz; Adair County Prosecuting Attorney, Matt Wilson; Adair County Sheriff, Robert Hardwick; and Adair County Clerk, Sandra Collop. So motioned by Commissioner Thompson and seconded by Commissioner Adams with all in favor at 9:00 a.m. Monday, December 10, 2012.

Open session resumed at 9:21 a.m.

Sheriff Hardwick presented an "Agreement for Confinement of Prisoners" contract to the Commission. Sheriff Hardwick will be sending a letter to sheriff offices of neighboring counties extending them the opportunity to discuss the option of housing their inmates at the Adair County Detention Center. If accepted, the agreement shall be in full force and effect for a period of one (1) year from the date of the agreement.

Discussion was held regarding the e-mail on November 20, 2012 from Ferrill and Angela Hollenbeck. The e-mail was addressed to Commissioner Adams, Commissioner Thompson, and County Clerk, Sandra Collop. It contained concerns regarding the matter in which Adair County Public Administrator, Jeannette Gregory, served as guardian for Mr. Hollenbeck's parents. The letter written to Mrs. Gregory was attached. They had requested records pertaining to his parents care with a deadline of supplying the information by December 5, 2012. Mrs. Collop stated she had received a 2nd e-mail on December 6, 2012 from the Hollenbeck's due to the lack of response from anyone in the County. Mrs. Collop said she then responded to their e-mail and would speak to Prosecuting Attorney, Matt Wilson, and the Commission. Mrs. Collop asked Mr. Wilson the best way to handle the situation.

Continued on page 354

ATTEST

County Clerk

Presiding Commissioner